INSTITUTIONAL POLICY AND PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

March 4, 2016

10:30 am.

PRESENT: Mary LouBates; Addison Benne't 6; Beau Breslin Paul Calhoun; Michael Casey; Bill Duffy; Philip A. Glotzbach, Chair; James Kennelly; Kris Leggier Epokowska White; Eric Morse, Levi Rogers; Kelly Sheppard; Denise Smithseph Stankovich; Charles Tetelman '16; Peter von Allmen; Mike West.

ABSENT: Gail CummingsDanson; Tim Harpelyice Chair; Kathy Kinnin; Debra Townsend Joshua C. Woodfork.

Professor of Management and Businesss faculty representative ames JKennelly, served as vice chair of this meeting.

1. Approval of Committee Minutes

IPPC approved the Minutes from the February, 12016 meeting.

2. Committee on Intercultural and Global Understanding (CIGU) Recommendations This agenda item was postponed until a future IPPC me@tiprig 1, 2016)

3. President's Update

President Glotzbach provided a summary of the February Board of Trustees meeting, and noted that a campus update will bertflocoming later today via email with this and additional information. He reported that the Board:

Unanimouslyapproved Skidmore parent W. Scott McGraw as its deflairt. He will succeed
Linda Toohey, who is stepping down from the Board as chair in May after serving
fifteen years as a Trustee and four years as chataking on this new position, Mr.
McGrawwill step down as coehair of the campaign committee but will continue to
serve exofficio. He

- Approved the major parameters for the FY 2017 budgethe FY 2017 capital budget.
- In addition to these actions, the Board discussed various plans for funding the Center for Integrated Sciences (CIS), facilities plans for Athletics, plans for the new Admissions and Financial Aid building, and issues relating to diversity, inclusion, the protection of speech, and academic freedomegarding CIS funding, President Glotzbach noted that Chair Toohey and Chairlect McGraw are assembling a CIS working group to look at funding options for this project and will bring this conversation back to IPPC prior to the May Board of Trustees meeting

3. Task Force on Divestment Report and Recommendations: Board of Trustees' Response

President Glotzbach informed IPPC that Board also approved a report responding to the recommendations of the Task Force on Divestment (TFD), which waised by Jim Kennelly and vicechaired by Karen Kellogg. Psident Glotzbach thanked Professors Kennelly and Kellogg and the entire Task Force on Divestment for their good work, including the Phase I Report and the Final Report.

In its report the Board expressed its sincere appreciation for the work of the nteraction for the more appreciation for the work of the nteraction for the more appreciation for the work of the nteraction for the more appreciation for the work of the nteraction for the more appreciation for the work of the nteraction all direct and indirect investments in the securities of fossil fuel companies at this time. TFD made six additional recommendations, of which the Board was able to accept three, at least in part: to identify an investment vehicle focused on fossile and clean tech industries; to collaborate with other higher education institutions to encourage the creation of such high performing "green" funds; and to report annually to the community on progress we are making in these areas. The Board also reaffirmed its strong support of the College's efforts to reduce its carbon footprint and invest in clean energy and deem alternal technologies.

Professor Kennelly and Levi Regs, both members of the TFD, expressed their disappointment with the Board's responsend further, expresseddesire to keep the conversation open. President Glotzbach is willing to continue working with the Board and with the NY6 colleges on alternative funds and reiterated his support for continued sustainability measures on campus. The President also noted that the Board's Investment Committee (IC) is looking into an alternative fund that the Board may be willing to invest in, and the IC will coentra research into this fund and update the Board. President Glotzbach will then update the IPPC on this possible investment.

In closing, President Glotzbach again reiterated his deep appreciation of the TFD and his respect for this shared governance geness.

4. Enrollment Management Group's Report on Standardized Testing

Mary Lou Bates reported that the Enrollment Magement Group (EMG), former the IPPC Subcommittee on Admissions and Financial Aid, is again considering whether to adopt a test optional policy beginning in 2017 with the Class of 2021. This is the third or fourth time this consideration has been discussed in recent years.